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The Link Between High School Reform and College Success for Low-Income and Minority Youth, a report from the American Youth Policy Forum, examines the predictors of college-going behavior and how they have been addressed within the high school reform movement. It then draws out the promising practices from existing reform initiatives to make recommendations.
According to research on college-going behaviors, academic rigor and strong social and academic support were the most crucial predictors of a student’s successful enrollment in, and completion of, postsecondary education. Thus, a variety of reform initiatives have been created to address both rigor and support, including efforts focused on providing an academically rigorous core curriculum; providing opportunities for students to earn college credit in high school through Advanced Placement, the International Baccalaureate Program, and dual enrollment; providing academic and social support by restructuring how a high school is organized; and aligning curricula, standards, and assessments to higher education requisites.

Within this report, the following models were reviewed: America’s Choice, Advancement Via Individual Determination (AVID), Coalition of Essential Schools, First Things First, High Schools That Work, Talent Development High Schools, GE Foundation College Bound, and small learning environments. Also reviewed were programs that align curricula with college entry requirements, including EQUITY 2000, Urban Systemic Initiative, Advanced Placement, and International Baccalaureate, as well as programs that align secondary and postsecondary systems, such as dual enrollment, Middle College and Early College High Schools, Tech Prep and 2+2 Articulation, Project GRAD, and GEAR UP.
In addition, the report makes a number of recommendations including implementing a core curriculum that eliminates not academically rigorously tracks, altering organizational structures of high schools to encourage development of supportive and instrumental relationships for students, and improving the relationships between institutions of secondary and postsecondary education to ensure curricular alignment with college entrance requirements.

To order a copy or access a downloadable version, please see
 http://www.aypf.org/publications
The American Youth Policy Forum (AYPF), a nonprofit, nonpartisan professional development organization based in Washington, DC, provides learning opportunities for policy leaders, practitioners, and researchers working on youth and education issues at the national, state, and local levels.  

